
                  
Newsletter – September 2024 

SCHOOL NEWS 

 
                 

 
Dear Parents / Carers, 
 
The first few weeks of term have flown by, children have settled into school routines and the leaves are just 
starting to turn on the trees, marking the start of Autumn. 
 
We move to hot lunches from the 30th September and Mrs Brinkworth has sent out details on how parents 
can place their pre-orders.  Please take note of the 12pm Friday cut-off for orders to be placed by to avoid 
disappointment. 
 
We wanted to share a staffing update with you in that Mrs Jackman will be leaving her Receptionist/Midday 
Supervisor post at school this Friday so she can support her family business.  We are delighted to welcome 
Natasha Myatt to the post who many of you will know from Friends at Play.  Tasha will continue her work 
with Friends at Play and also cover the pivotal role in the school office alongside Mrs Brinkworth and Mrs 
Brittin. 
 
We will be updating you again in October to announce our Head Boy and Head Girl along with School 
Councillors and House Captains. 

 

Mrs. Katherine Mann  
Headteacher 
  

 

Hughenden Primary School 

 
Working together, Empowering Lives, Enriching Minds 



Open Days  
Having just welcomed our new families to Hughenden, it’s 
time to start the process all over again for families with 
children due to start school in September 2025! 
 
Our Open Days are scheduled to take place on the following 

dates: 7th October and 13th November - all sessions start at 9.30am.  Please call or email the school office 
to book a place.  We look forward to hearing from you. 
 
Absences 
If your child is absent, please can you email attendance@hughendenprimary.co.uk with your child’s full 
name and school year with the reason why they are absent from school. If this can be done no later than 
9.30am, it really helps us account for all children – thank you. 
 
Photo Day – 01 October 2024 
Your Photo Day is almost here and it's time to get ready for some fun! 
Danny, your photographer, can't wait to see you all on 01 October 2024, and I hope you're just as excited! 
We've been busily preparing, ready to capture some wonderful, wacky, and whimsical smiles. 

 
Music Tuition at Hughenden 

We work with a number of providers who deliver private music lessons to 
children throughout the school day.  We will be organising some taster 
assemblies in the Autumn Term for children to see what’s on offer.  
Children have the opportunity of learning guitar taught through Little 
Strummers, brass taught through The Bucks Music Trust and, piano and 
singing through Music Tutors 4 U.  Please look at our website for their 
contact details; Curriculum & Enrichment/Clubs.  

 
Hughenden Valley Football Club 
Hughenden Valley Football Club is inviting new players for next 
season, starting in September 2024! 
 
We enable more than 250 young people (aged 6 to 18) to be 
part of a club, play football with their friends and compete 
against other local teams. Connecting and supporting children 
from Hughenden, our volunteer coaches, managers and 
helpers focus not just on creating a great football experience, 
but also to providing the support and encouragement that 
young people need to develop the confidence that clubs like 
ours can help grow. 

  
As the obvious benefits of regular exercise, playing football 
allows young people to interact and build friendships. It is also 
a great way for children to release energy and reduce stress, 
and it has even been shown that football can help children 
improve their memory, problem-solving skills and decision-
making abilities. Our focus on positivity and teamwork yields 
great results with helping young people make connections 
with each other and their community, and supporting them as 
they learn how to work together to overcome challenges. 
If your child enjoys football, visit www.hvfc.co.uk and get in touch with Sarah Harding, Membership 
Secretary. We hope to hear from you soon! 

mailto:attendance@hughendenprimary.co.uk
https://www.hvfc.co.uk/contact


 
NSG – Street Dance booking Link 
Please use the link below to book a place for September Street Dancing Class: 
 
https://nsg-performing-arts.classforkids.io/info/22 
 
 
 

Extra – Curricular Term Dates 2024  
Please see our Clubs Timetable for the Autumn Term.  All the details of how to book can be found on our 
school website under Curriculum & Enrichment/Clubs.  

 
 
 
      
 
 
  

https://nsg-performing-arts.classforkids.io/info/22


School Uniform 
As noted in our uniform policy, parents can purchase non-branded uniform widely from local 
supermarkets.  For example, if KS2 children prefer to wear a cardigan, a plain navy cardigan is perfectly 
acceptable. 
 

 
 
 
  



DIARY DATES 2024 
 

4th September 2024 Start of Autumn Term 

1st October 2024 Smiles Photo Day – Individual and Siblings 

7th October 2024 Open Day 9.30am  

8th – 9th October 2024 Parents Evening 

10th October 2024  Bikeablity Level 1 – Year 3 / 4 

14th October 2024 One Can Trust Assembly 

17th October 2024 9am Phonics workshop 1 / 2 
PTFA - AGM 7pm Year 3 classroom 

18th October 2024 PTFA – Year 5 donut sale 

21st October 2024 PTFA – Halloween milk bottle lanterns 

23rd October 2024 Harvest Assembly  

24th October 2024 
24th – 3rd November 2024 

Inset Day 
PTFA – Halloween trail  

25th – 1st November October Half Term  

6th November 2024 Remembrance assembly  

8th November 2024 PTFA Chore challenge starts 

13th November 2024 Open Day 9.30am 

18th November 2024 PTFA Chore challenge Ends 

28th November 2024 PTFA – Raffle donation 

6th December 2024 Inset Day 

13th December 2024 PTFA Foundation - Year 1 cake sale 

20th December 2024 PTFA 1.30 Winter Wonderland 

  

 
 



 
 



 
 

Term Dates for Academic Year 2024 – 2025 
 

Autumn Term 2024 
INSET days (school closed for pupils) 

Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd September 
Thursday 24th October 

Friday 6th October 
 

Children in School – Wednesday 4th September – Wednesday 23rd October (3.10/3.20pm) 
Half Term Holiday Dates – Friday 25th October – Friday 1st November 

Children in School – Monday 4th November – Friday 20th December (1.30pm) 
 

Spring Term 2025 
INSET day (school closed for pupils) 

Friday 3rd January 
 

Children in School – Monday 6th January – Friday 14th February (3.10/3.20pm) 
Half Term Holiday Dates – Monday 17th February – Friday 21st February 2025 

Children in School – Monday 24th February – Friday 4th April (1.30pm) 
 

Summer Term 2025 
INSET day (school closed for pupils) 

Friday 4th July 
 

Children in School – Tuesday 22nd April – Thursday 22nd May (3.10/3.20) 
Half Term Holiday Dates – Friday 23rd May – Friday 30th May 

Children in School – Monday 2nd June Wednesday 23rd July (1.30pm) 
 

INSET Days 
 

Recommended in-service training days for teachers (school is closed) 
 

Monday 2nd September 2024 
Tuesday 3rd September 2024 
Thursday 24th October 2024 
Friday 6th December 2024 

Friday 3rd January 2025 
Friday 4th July 2025 

 
 





 


